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Proposed cross section drawing  
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Views through the car port towards the applicant’s garage  



 

View from within the applicant’s rear garden back towards the host 
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Views eastward  



 

View from first floor window of the applicants dwelling looking rearward  
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Dear Sir/Madam 

 

REFERENCE: 2020/0250/HOU 

DEVELOPMENT: ERECTION OF SINGLE STOREY REAR EXTENSION 

LOCATION: 4 SOUTHLAND DRIVE, LINCOLN, LINCOLNSHIRE, LN6 8AU 

 

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the above application. The site is within the 

Upper Witham Internal Drainage Board district. 

 

The Board Objects in Principle to any development in flood plain (Zones 2 and 3 on the 

Environment Agency flood maps) the location is also shown to be potentially at risk from 

surface water flooding. However it is up to City of Lincoln Council as the planning Authority 

grant planning permission, a Flood Risk Assessment is not included. It is noted the 

development is very minor. 

 

Comment and information to Lincolnshire CC Highway SUDs Support 

No development should be commenced until the Local Planning Authority, in consultation 

with the Lead Local Flood Authority has approved a scheme for the provision, 

implementation and future maintenance of a surface water drainage system.  

• If soakaways are proposed the suitability of new soakaways, as a means of 
surface water disposal, should be to an appropriate standard and to the 
satisfaction of the Approving Authority in conjunction with the Local Planning 
Authority. If the suitability is not proven the Applicant should be requested to re-
submit amended proposals showing how the Site is to be drained. Should this be 
necessary this Board would wish to be reconsulted. 

• Where Surface Water is to be directed into a Mains Sewer System the relevant 
bodies must be contacted to ensure the system has sufficient capacity to accept 
any additional Surface Water. 

 

Regards 

 

Guy Hird 

Engineering Services Officer 

 

 



 

 


